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Comments I am writing to further object to the amended proposal by Obsidian to this development. It is 
still unclear where the funding for a new surgery will come from despite the developers 
having had months to arrive at a solution. The big questions of who will pay for the building 
to be built and kitted out at a cost of millions is still yet to be clarified. 60 houses will not be 
sufficient to cover this and so it is anticipated that this is the thin end of a very big wedge 
and the whole field will be developed should planning permission be granted and 60 houses 
will soon become many more. A fact which was not denied by Obsidian or Brasenose College 
at the public meeting in the summer. 
This will ruin this beautiful, historical village with clearly marked borders with the 
designation of village - not urban sprawl! There are plenty of developments around Banbury 
currently in progress and so there is no need for further housing to be provided.  
I am more than happy for the surgery to find premises elsewhere and leave Cropredy 
completely. It seems that I am not alone in this view, as this was also demonstrated by 85% 
of the responses from the Parish Council survey conducted after the public meeting in the 
summer. A larger surgery will further impact traffic through the village mainly coming from 
non-residents, as well as the cars from the inhabitants of this site should it go ahead. There 
are difficulties already with other parts of the village's infrastructure that further homes and 
a bigger surgery would just exacerbate further. 
Residents are being misled by a potential benefit that will never be realised. I urge the 
Council to dismiss this application and not be dazzled by the promise of something that will 
not be manifested. 
Cathy van der Gast 
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